
Secondary School Weekly Update Friday 10th May 
2024

Dear Parents,

I hope you are enjoying the warmer weather that 
this week has had to offer, and thankfully we have 
had no repeat of the rains from last week.

This week we have had students auditioning for 
the talent show, competing on the sporting fields 
and for our older students, it has been a seriously 
busy week of exams. Please read on for updates 
from around the school and I look forward to 
seeing you around the campus soon.

Kind regards

Jon Pennock

Upcoming key dates:

• Tuesday 14th May – Junk Kouture City final (online) 7pm
• Year 11 Exam schedule for next week is below.
• Y12 exams on Tues 14th (Maths) and Weds 15th (Physics)
• Y10 English Language on 23rd May





This week, some of our Year 8 students had the exciting opportunity to 
perform heart dissections as they concluded their study on breathing and 

respiration, delving into the anatomy of chicken and cow hearts.

Science updates 



Attention Parents!

This Science Week, we're embarking 
on an exciting project, and we need 
your help! We're kindly requesting 
empty candle jars and jam jars to 

be. Don't worry if there's still some 
candle wax in them - we don't mind 
(however, we kindly request food be 

removed from food jars)! We just 
need as many as we can get. Please 
send your empty jars with your child 

to school. Your contribution will 
enhance this year's Secondary 

Science Week  and make it even 
more engaging for our students. 

Thank you for your support!

Additionally, if parents can donate 
prizes from their workplaces - 

experiences, tickets, etc. - please get 
in touch with Mrs. McCullough 

(Elizabeth.mccullough@southview.a
e)



Arabic Update 
– Mr. Kerba

Dear Parents,

We hope this message finds you well.

We are writing to inform you of some important updates regarding the Arabic department and upcoming assessments. This year, our school will be 
introducing Arabic external benchmark assessments, aimed at providing a comprehensive measure of our students' progress and achievements. 
These assessments will play a crucial role in tracking your child's development and ensuring they are on the right path towards success.

We would like to inform you that the external benchmark Arabic assessments will be held on June 10th.

Here are some general top tips for studying Arabic at home:

• Set Clear Goals: Define your objectives for learning Arabic, whether it's fluency, passing a test, or basic conversation skills.

• Create a Study Schedule: Establish a consistent study routine to dedicate time each day or week to Arabic learning.

• Use a Variety of Resources: Explore diverse resources such as textbooks, online courses, language apps, podcasts, and movies to keep your 
learning engaging and well-rounded.

• Practice Speaking and Listening: Language learning involves active participation. Practice speaking Arabic aloud, listening to native speakers, 
and engaging in conversations whenever possible.

• Focus on Vocabulary and Grammar: Build a strong foundation by learning essential vocabulary and mastering Arabic grammar rules.

• Immerse Yourself: Surround yourself with Arabic language and culture by watching Arabic TV shows, listening to Arabic music, and reading 
Arabic books or news articles.

• Utilize Flashcards and Mnemonics: Use flashcards or mnemonic techniques to memorize vocabulary effectively.

• Seek Feedback and Correction: Join language exchange groups or find a tutor to receive feedback on your Arabic skills and correct any 
mistakes.

• Stay Persistent and Patient: Learning a new language takes time and effort. Stay motivated and patient and celebrate your progress along the 
way.

• Review and Revise Regularly: Periodically review previous lessons and practice materials to reinforce your learning and track your 
improvement.

These tips should provide a solid foundation for anyone looking to study Arabic effectively at home.

Arabic B, Last week, our focus was on honing reading skills. Students successfully identified ideas and details from familiar texts, while also 
practicing to improve their fluency in Arabic.
In the upcoming week, we'll be revising grammar and discussing certain structures covered in class. Additionally, we'll primarily concentrate on 
enhancing writing skills. We'll delve into planning and composing texts using familiar keywords from our new units.

Thank you once again, and we wish you a wonderful weekend ahead.



Islamic Update 
– Mr. Kerba

Assalamu Alaikum,

We hope this message finds you well. We extend our sincerest gratitude for your unwavering 
support and active participation in your child's educational journey.

We write to you today with important updates regarding the Islamic department and upcoming 
assessments. This academic year, our school will be introducing Islamic external benchmark 
assessments, aimed at providing a comprehensive evaluation of our students' knowledge and 
understanding of Islamic studies. These assessments will serve as a vital tool in monitoring your 
child's progress and ensuring their academic growth.

For internal assessments in Islamic studies, please note that they are scheduled for June 3rd, 
2024.

Regarding the external Islamic benchmark tests, they are scheduled for June 10th, 2024.

We encourage you to reach out to us if you have any questions or concerns regarding these 
assessments. Our dedicated Islamic teachers are here to support you and your child every step 
of the way.

Additionally, we would like to remind you about the upcoming Quran competition scheduled 
for May 29th and 30th, 2024. We encourage your child to participate and showcase their 
knowledge and recitation skills.

Thank you for your attention, and may you have a blessed and peaceful weekend.



The Arts Update - Mrs Rock

Don't forget to join us in supporting Mia and Sofia in the 
Junk Kouture city finals on Tuesday 14th May – live on 
Youtube.

Farewell Year 11!

This week wraps up the GCSE for our Year 11 iGCSE Art and 
Design students who have now completed all of their work.

Year 11 GCSE Drama students also sat their final exam this 
week.

We wish you all the very best of luck with your results in 
August! It has been a pleasure to teach you all.



SVS Has Talent!
2024

Auditions are now complete!

We have seen a wide variety of entertaining acts. Announcements of who has 
made it into the finals on Friday 14th June, will be announced next week!

Ms Lucente and several Art students attended the RSI 
Global Art exhibition on Thursday evening where their 
entries were displayed...



SVS Arts Showcase 2024

Our annual Arts Showcase will be the evening of Wednesday 26th June.

This will be a great evening held to celebrate and showcase the fantastic talents of our students 
across all arts subjects. There will be Art displays, drama sketches, musical performances and dance.

We already have some performances planned but if your child wishes to get involved in any 
aspect, please ask them to speak to Ms Rock next week.

Choir and Band

All rehearsals will continue as normal next week in preparation for the showcase.

Tunes 4 Tuesday

After a short break, Tunes 4 Tuesday will begin again next week. Please sign up outside the music 
room if you would like to be involved.



Congratulations to Olivia Newman, 
winner of the Year 8 Music 

Variations competition



An action-packed week of fixtures:

13.05.24 - U12 Boys Basketball vs Brighton College

13.05.24 - U13 Girls Rounders @ Repton AB

13.05.24 - U14 Girls Basketball @ Regent

14.05.24 - U12 Girls Basketball vs Arcadia

15.05.24 -  U14 Boys Basketball vs Arbor

15.05.24 - U15 Girls Rounders @ Sunmarke
16.05.24 - U14 Girls Basketball @ Nibras
17.05.24 - Aquathon @ Hamdan Sports Complex

Please see this week's results:
U12 Boys Basketball 22-15 Jebel Ali

U13 Girls Rounders 4.5-6 Raffles World Academy

U14 Boys Basketball 40-41 Arcadia

U15 Girls Rounders 6-4 Arcadia

All details are available on our school SOCS 
website: https://www.schoolssports.com/school/Default.asp?Id=

29779

PE Update  Mr. Bladen

https://www.schoolssports.com/school/Default.asp?Id=29779
https://www.schoolssports.com/school/Default.asp?Id=29779


Last Saturday saw a group of students 
from Year 9 and 10 volunteering as 
judges at the largest fitness competition 
in the MENA region. The students were 
in charge of counting reps and 
timekeeping for 87 teams completing 
one of the events of skiing and box 
jumps. The students showed great 
enthusiasm and behaved exemplary 
throughout the day, with many athletes 
and organisers commenting on how 
fantastic they were. Thank you for being 
outstanding ambassadors of our school 
community!



Football 
Trial
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